
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An Unlikely Advent 
 

Rachel Billups writes, “In this Advent season, I cannot help but especially remind those of you who experienced 
great loss that God is mindful of you. Immanuel, God is with us.” 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
I often pay attention to the first line in a book. Good first lines hint at the theme of the book. They draw us into 
the story. The first line in the Bible reads “In the beginning when God created the heavens and the earth, the 
earth was a formless void and darkness covered the face of the deep, while a wind from God swept over the face 
of the waters.” This first line tells us that God is creator and intimately involved in creation. In the book The Road 
Less Traveled by M. Scott Peck, the first line is “Life is difficult.” Who can argue with that?  
 
We all experience loss. We find ourselves in places that feel dark, uncomfortable, confusing, and the next step is 
perplexing. The second sentence in the Bible is “Then God said, ‘Let there be light’; and there was light.” God has 
us in mind. God intervenes with truth and lights the way forward. The first line in the Gospel of John says, “In the 
beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God.” In other words, the divine 
creative energy of God, the Logos, is one with God, is God, and has voice. The Word is identified as Jesus, the one 
who spoke creation into existence, the light that shines in the darkness.  
 
During the season of Advent, we remember that the Word became flesh, the supreme act of love. The situation of 
that “first Advent” was dark. The Roman Empire ruled much of the world with an iron fist of domination. The 
people of God were living in an occupied country under a tax burden that caused many to lose their homes and 
land. Unfortunately, numerous religious and political leaders aligned themselves with the prevailing powers, 
adding to the burden of injustice. Common folks yearned for the Messiah, the promised deliverer. They often 
wondered if God had forgotten them. They were hungry, sick, tormented, and fearful. The first line in the Gospel 
of Mark answers, “The beginning of the good news of Jesus Christ, the Son of God.” Advent means God comes 
into our world. God brings good news with the unlikely advent of becoming human. Contemplating this mystery 
humbles and astounds us. 
 
God intervenes in our lives far more than we realize. We will examine this truth through the study and sermons 
based on the book An Unlikely Advent written by one of Shiloh’s former pastors, Rachel Billups. I invite you to 
pray with me this Advent season, “Beloved, enable me to recognize your intervention into our lives.” The Book of 
Revelation concludes with Jesus saying, “Surely I am coming soon!” The writer proclaims, “Amen, Come, Lord 
Jesus! The grace of the Lord Jesus be with all the saints. Amen.” 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor John Whitaker 
 

 

From the Heart 
A letter from Pastor John 



  

CHURCH-WIDE UPDATES  
 
ADVENT SUNDAY MORNING SERMON SCHEDULE 
 
December 3  What if I Missed It?  Luke 1:8-20 
December 10  Playing the Villain  Matthew 2:1-8 
December 17  A Curious People  Matthew 2:9-12 
December 24  When God Shows Up  Luke 2:8-20 
 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE FOR DISTRICT LEADERSHIP TRAINING 
In early 2024, District Leadership Training will be held throughout West Ohio. These events are open to all 
local church leaders. Below is a schedule of the upcoming leadership trainings in listed by district. Mark 
your calendars and watch for more details in your district newsletter and the next issue of NewsNET.  If 
you have any questions, please contact your district office. 
 

Scioto River District – Saturday, January 20, 2024 

10:00 am - 2:00 pm; Lunch included - Waverly Grace UMC 

Great Miami River Valley District – Sunday, January 21, 2024 

2:00 pm - 5:30 pm- Mason UMC 

Maumee River District – Saturday, January 27, 2024 

9:30 am – 2:00 pm;  Lunch included - Maumee UMC 

Olentangy River District – Saturday, February 3, 2024 

9:30 am - 12:30 pm - New Albany UMC 

Hocking River District – Saturday, February 10, 2024 

9:30 am - 1:00 pm; Gathering 9:00 a.m. Lunch Included Location TBD 

Western Lakes District Saturday, January 7, 14, 21, 28, 2024                  

2:00 pm       Locations TBD       

 

CHRISTMAS EVE WORSHIP SCHEDULE  
 
Family Worship (Gym)  7:00pm “It’s Beginning to Look A Lot Like Christmas” 
Candlelight (Sanctuary) 11:00pm “The Guest Room” Luke 2:1-7 
 



  

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
 
AnneElizabeth Lorraine 
Ken Burger Joe Mackey 
Abby Coogan Mason 
Darrell Phil & Debbie 
David  Sarah 
Don Gary Smallwood 
Eileen Student Ministry 
James Fleager Russ Trupp 
David Goff Sr. Wanda 
Tom Herzog James Williams 
Jim John Wilson 
Linda Jane Wise 
Lisa Tony Wong 

 

HOMEBOUND 
Ginny Konerman 
Barb Lienhart 
Ruth Mathias 
Esther Reher 
Mary Anita Schaefer 
Roland Zimmerman 

 

If you’d like to send a card to any  

of our shut-ins, please contact  

the office and we can give you  

the needed information. 

 

Do you have a prayer request?   

Please send it to 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com  

or call the office @ 513-451-3600 

 

Please specify if you’d like the request 

published in the newsletter, or if you’d 

like to keep it private. Urgent requests 

can be sent-out via email as well. 

 

 

For surely, I know the 

plans I have for you, says 

the Lord, plans for your 

welfare and not for harm, 

to give you a future with 

hope. Then when you call 

upon me and come and pray 

to me, I will hear you. 

 

Jeremiah 29: 11-12 

mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


  

SHILOH PRESCHOOL



 
 
 
 

 

  

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY



  



  



  



 

  



 

 

 

 

  



  



 
  



 

  



 

 

  

STUDENT MINISTRIES

December

N O TES FRO M  N ATHAN
Happy December everyone. As Advent  comes we have entered a season of  wait ing, both for

the arrival of  t he newborn Christ , and for t he coming of  our New Year. Advent  is actually t he

beginning of  t he Church Calendar. This of  course reminds us of  t he upcoming calendar year

and all we have planned. Keep an eye out  for notes on the Youth Summer Mission Trip,

Spring Break Service opportunit ies, and fun event s. Merry Christmas.

QUESTION AND ANSWER NIGHT
On November 5th, we had our students

continue asking us questions about Faith and

the Bible so that we could answer minor

things, that often don’t get a full lesson. They

loved getting answers.

EVENTS FROM THE PAST MONTH

On November 12th, we had a few

dif ferent  service project s t hat  we

tackled at  Youth Group. Some students

painted f lower pots, others helped

make natural dog t reats for t he animal

shelt er, and others helped make Oreo

turkeys for t he communit y dinner.

Aren’t  t hey so wonderful?

SERVICE NIGHT

CO N FIRM ATIO N  IN FO RM ATIO N
Hey everyone, I’m sure that  you heard us announce that  conf irmat ion would be start ing

soon and that  we are so excit ed t o revisit  Conf irmat ion. I wanted t o let  you know that  f rom

Jan 18th-March 7th, every Thursday night  f rom 6PM-7:15PM Pastor John and I will be

teaching classes. We already have a few signed up. A let t er will be sent  out  t o all eligible

students and their families. Please consider joining us to learn more about  our Fait h and the

Church.



 

  



 

 

 

  

MISSION MOMENTS

WOMEN ARE GOLD 
This November brought many new and exciting things to Women Are Gold. 
 
After many months of interviews, background checks, reference checks and  
thorough reviews of our Child Protection Policies, we are thrilled to announce 
 that we were given the gold stamp of approval and have been accepted into  
the elite coalition with the organization, Chab Dai. 
 
 
 
 
Chab Dai (which means "joining hands" in Khmer) was founded in Cambodia in 2005. Their vision is to see individuals, 
organizations and agencies work together toward addressing human trafficking and exploitation. They do this by 
building upon the Biblical framework of working together as the body of Christ, in addition to frameworks for basic 
human rights. Chab Dai seeks to raise the standards of advocacy, prevention and care utilized by individuals, 
organizations, businesses, researchers and government agencies in addressing human trafficking and exploitation. 
Women Are Gold is honored to have a partnership with Chab Dai. 
 
 
We have added another two clients to our case load this month, bringing our 
 total client case load to 17 young women. Over the course of the coming year,  
we plan to double our client case load and client reach to make our services  
available to as many vulnerable young women as possible. 
 

Our fourth SHINE program 
 was held for the year, and this time we  
are excited to share that we had some  
boys who were interested in joining this  
program. Three boys and eleven girls  
spent their days learning about their  
worth and how God loves them and  
sees them as a vital part of his plan on this earth. 
 
We are over the moon excited to share the news of our newest addition to the  
Women Are Gold family. At the beginning of November, our accountant, Malen,  
gave birth to a beautiful baby boy. Congratulations to Malen and her family  
on this precious gift from God. 
 
We have so much to be thankful for. God is good. 



 

 

 

  

United Women in Faith 



  



 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 



SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
 

SATURDAY 
 

     1 2 

3 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

4 
10:00AM – 
METZCOR 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 
 

5 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
6:00PM- 
UPWARD 
EVALUATIONS 
6:00PM – 
UNLIKELY 
ADVENT STUDY 

6 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

7 
5:30PM – UWF 
DINNER @ THE 
FARM 
6:00PM -
CHILDRENS 
PLAY PRACTICE 
6:00PM – 
UPWARD 
COACH 
TRAINING 
7:00PM - AA 

8 
 

9 
9:00AM – 
DELSHIRE 
SWIM CLUB 
BREAKFAST 

10 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

11 
6:00PM – 
UPWARD 
COACH 
TRAINING  
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

12 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
6:00PM – SPPRC 
6:00PM – 
UNLIKELY 
ADVENT STUDY 

13 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

14 
6:00PM – 
CHILDRENS 
PLAY PRACTICE 
6:00PM – 
FINANCE 
MEETING 
7:00PM – AA  
 

15 
6:00PM – 
PRESCHOOL 
CHRISTMAS 
PROGRAM 

16 
1:00PM – 
JOURNEY 
TO THE 
MANGER 

17 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL 
10:30AM – 
JOURNEY TO THE 
MANGER 
 11:00AM – 
MODERN 
1:30PM – 
WOLLENHAUPT 
MEMORIAL 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

18 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

19 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
2:30PM – DELHI 
MIDDLE 
BASKETBALL 
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
6:00PM – 
TRUSTEES 
6:00PM – 
UNLIKELY 
ADVENT STUDY 

20 
8:00AM – LIFELINE 
SCREENINGS 
12:00PM - FORTNIGHTLY 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 
 

21 
6:00PM – 
CHILDRENS 
PLAY PRACTICE 
7:00PM – AA 

22 
 

23 
 

24 –  
CHRISTMAS EVE 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
7:00PM – 
FAMILY SERVICE 
11:00PM – 
CANDLELIGHT 
SERVICE 

25 – 
CHRISTMAS 
DAY 
6:30PM – NA 

26 
 

27 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
 

28 
7:00PM – AA 

29 30 

31 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 

      

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - DECEMBER 

OFFICE CLOSED FOR 
HOLIDAY 



 Do you have something for our newsletter? Submit to 
kplumlee@shilohumc.com by the 20th of each month to be 
included in the next month’s publication.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of Shiloh United Methodist Church through  

the Spirit is to glorify God, develop disciples of Jesus Christ,  

and change the world. 

 

Vision Statement: 
Our vision is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 

 

Shiloh Church Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Dr. John C. Whitaker: Pastor 

jwhitaker@shilohumc.com 

937-416-7262 Cell 

513-451-3600 Church Office 

 

Katie Plumlee: Office Administrator 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 

 

Nathan Cheney: Director of Student Ministries 

ncheney@shilohumc.com 

 

Sue Squeri: Director of Children and Family Ministries 

ssqueri@shilohumc.com 

 

Sarah Pease: Children’s Ministry Program Coordinator 

spease@shilohumc.com 

 

Candace Rhoill: Preschool Director 

crhoill@shilohumc.com 

 

Jerry Suit: Traditional Worship Coordinator 

jsuit@shilohumc.com 

 

Theresa Works: Modern Worship Coordinator 

tworks@shilohumc.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us online! 
Shilohumc.com 

Facebook: @Shilohcincy 
YouTube: @Shilohcincy 

 

 

 

Shiloh United Methodist Church 
5261 Foley Road 

Cincinnati, OH 45238 

 
 

 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

E. John Rewwer 1-Dec 

Susan Walpole 1-Dec 

Amanda Yockey 1-Dec 

Scott Brown 4-Dec 

Carol Grimm 4-Dec 

Janet Jackson 4-Dec 

Rowen Jessup 5-Dec 

Larry Mahan 5-Dec 

Liam Plumlee 9-Dec 

Ivorie Keller 11-Dec 

Esther Reher 11-Dec 

Debbie Dorsey 12-Dec 

Gail Giese 12-Dec 

Sarah Hunterman 12-Dec 

Temani Chapple 13-Dec 

Jeannie Schoonover 13-Dec 

Max Greene 14-Dec 

Michelle Grzebyk 15-Dec 

Meier Bauer 16-Dec 

Carissa Sizemore 16-Dec 

Beverly Hansen 19-Dec 

Steven Hoeffer 19-Dec 

Earl Howard 19-Dec 

Joseph Sarka 19-Dec 

David Thomas 21-Dec 

David Eyrich 24-Dec 

Jennifer Redden (Gallat) 24-Dec 

Cynthia Kober 25-Dec 

John Erpelding 26-Dec 

Mary McGlade 27-Dec 

John Sample 28-Dec 

Nathaniel Dull 30-Dec 

Genevieve Brannon 31-Dec 

Maria Olson 31-Dec 
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